PUBLIC HEARING NOTICE

The City of Bay Minette and North Baldwin Utilities will hold a public hearing on November 17, 2023 at 10:00 a.m. at 25 Hand Avenue, Bay Minette, AL 36507 to discuss a proposed change to City’s Community Development Block Grant (CDBG) No. LR-ED-PF-22-008.  The purpose of the project is to extend public water and sewer services to the South Alabama Mega Site to serve the new industry Novelis that will create new jobs for the area. This work is currently underway. The purpose of the proposed change is for the construction of the sewer force main to be accomplished utilizing an outside contractor, instead of utilizing labor and equipment provided by North Baldwin Utilities as originally proposed. This is necessary in order to expedite the construction of these critical facilities for the industry. 
Public participation is solicited without regard to race, color, national origin, sex, age, religion, or disability. Persons who require special accommodations under the Americans with Disabilities Act or those requiring language translation services should contact Stacy McKean, of Grant Management, LLC, at (251) 533-6930.

Public notice of this meeting schedule is given in accordance with and as required by applicable Alabama Law, including, but not limited to, Section 11-3-8 of the Code of Alabama 1975 and Section 36-25A-1, et seq., of the Code of Alabama 1975.
